

January 10, 2023

The Honourable Brad Johns, Minister Department of Justice 1690 Hollis Street P.O. Box 7 Halifax, NS B3J 2L6

Email: <u>JUSTMIN@novascotia.ca</u>

Re: East Hants New RCMP Officers

Dear Minister Johns:

At the Regular Meeting of Council on March 24, 2021, the Council of the Municipality of the District of East Hants [by Motion C21(100)] directed staff to begin the process of working with the Department of Justice to move towards being at a compliment of 28 officers by April 1, 2024.

On behalf of Council, I formally request that you begin the process to hire two constables for April 1, 2023 and one additional constable for April 1, 2024.

We, the Council, appreciate your assistance during this process and look forward to your response. Please continue to work with Kim Ramsay, CAO on our behalf. Ms. Ramsay can be contacted at cao@easthants.ca or 902-883-6217.

Regards,

Eleanor Roulston,

Eleanor Roulston

Warden